
 
Children’s Services                                                              

 
 
Newchurch Community Primary School 
Glebeland 
Culcheth 
Warrington 
WA3 4DX 
 
Telephone: 01925 763427 
Fax: 01925 766045     
www.newchurchprimary.co.uk  
Email: newchurch_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk                      Headteacher: Mrs J Narraway 
 

31st August 2023 

Dear parent/carer, 
 
You may have heard on the news this evening that some schools need to make arrangements for their 
children as a result of unsafe Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC) being present on school sites.  
 
In response to the DfE alert on Reinforced autoclaved aerated concrete: estates guidance - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk), all schools in Warrington were included in-scope for a Stage 1 assessment, regardless of their 
designation (e.g. Academy, Maintained, Diocese).  
  
I am writing to inform you that we received our school report yesterday and we are able to confirm 
that RAAC was not identified as being present on our school site and therefore it is safe for the children to attend 
on Wednesday 6th September. 
 
We cannot wait to see them. 
 

Kindest regards, 
 
Jayne Narraway 

 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/reinforced-autoclaved-aerated-concrete-estates-guidance
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